Hello everyone 
 
Please find attached the September issue, but as it was such an early copy deadline due to holidays there are a few additions to note:- 
 
SWINBURNE ARMS 
9th Sept - Leek Show 
10th Sept - Leek Show Auction 
15th Sept - Music from Dave Red at 8.30pm 
29th Sept - Fizz Friday for prosecco lovers £12 bottle/£7 2xglasses from 8pm 
 
STAMFORDHAM PARISH COUNCIL 
Views sought on Stamfordham electoral arrangements: these are currently being examined and the views of the public living and working in the area are currently being sought. Comments should be submitted in writing by 8th September (email: cgreviews@northumberland.gov.uk). Please visit: https://www.stamfordhamparishcouncil.org/ under the heading Governance Review. Minutes from the July meeting are also attached to this email.   
 
ST MARY'S CHURCH 
The chancel section of the church roof is being re-tiled and Thomas Minto will be setting up scaffolding in the last few days of August ready to work throughout September. There will also be masonry work taking place while the scaffolding is up.  Please take care when walking through the churchyard and ensure dogs are on leads.  Please enter only via the small gate at the east end as the large and small gates on the north side will be blocked.  The church desperately needs volunteers to help with gardening in the churchyard and helping to hoover and dust the church on a once-a-month roster. If you feel you can help please email or ring Sue Bolton 07809 461899 or email susanbolton658@gmail.com. 
 
 
Anne Williams 
Editor 
Stamfordham Communicator 
